
March 9th, 2021 
 
Dora Township annual meeting and election was held at 29375 430th Street, Vergas, MN 
56587 (Shop on the David Antonsen farmstead) 
 
Meeting was called to order at 8:10 PM clerk Mike Kratzke. 
The pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 
Scott Lovaason was elected moderator. 
 
The minutes were read for last year's annual meeting by clerk Mike Kratzke.  David 
Antonsen moved to accept the minutes, Thomas Meyer seconded, motion carried. 
 
Treasurer Hans Hanson gave the treasurer report for 2020 . Linda Krabbenhoft moved to 
accept the Treasurer's Report, Sandra Antonsen seconded, motion carried. 
 
Joe Gerold gave the report for CDH/Vergas Fire and Rescue they had 95 calls for the 
year, 18 were in Dora Township; they are financially sound and purchased a new fire 
engine from Perham Fire Department, both the rescue and fire are in need of a couple 
volunteers. 
Perham EMS was in need of a building they have found one to rent to meet the need. 
Dent Fire Department responded to 40 calls, they are also in need of volunteers. Dora's 
portion of support is $12,800 annually. 
 
Thomas Meyer reported for the hospital board, 2020 was challenging for the Perham 
Hospital, but they were able to catch up on their budget over the later part of the year. 
They added 4 doctors on staff, and 5 are planning to come in the next 2 ½ years. 
 
Daryl Haarstick gave the road report. 410th Street was asphalted last year. The board 
purchased a disc mower for the mowing of ditches, Soland Rock and Gravel was in 
charge of mowing. Bryan also takes care of the road grading and snow removal. Gravel 
for our roads comes from Northwest Pipe and Tank. During the road tour the board will 
look at Hill and Valley Road and see what needs to be done. We hired a company for 
spraying ditches. 
 
Thomas Meyer moved to set the tax levy at the same level as last year.  
$  45,000 for general fund 
$130,000 for road and bridge 
$  45,000 for fire fund 



$140,000 for asphalt fund 
Charles Running seconded the motion, motion passed. 
 
A representative of the Vergas Lions shared about the need for donations to the Veteran's 
Memorial Park in Vergas. 
 
It was also brought up about a blind child that lives on 440th Street and the neighbors 
concern about traffic, they were wondering about a sign stating "Blind child area". The 
board will talk to their engineer Oliver Kendall to see what can be done. 
 
Daryl Haarstick moved to set the annual meeting and township election on March 8th, 
2022 at 29375 430th Street (David Antonsen farmstead) at 8:05PM. Mark Haarstick 
seconded motion, motion passed. 
 
David Antonsen moved to adjourn the meeting, Joe Gerold seconded motion, meeting 
was adjourned at 8:45 
 
Canvassing board met afterwards 
 
3 year Supervisor term 
Daryl Haarstick received 30 votes 
There were no write-ins. 
 
Daryl Haarstick was declared elected Supervisor 
 
2 year Treasurer term 
Hans Hanson received 30 votes 
There were no write-ins. 
 
Hans Hanson was declared elected Treasurer. 
 
 
Michael Kratzke, Clerk 
 
_________________________ 
 
Scott Lovaason, Moderator  
   
_________________________ 


